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Thanks to the Board members who helped 

in collecting and summarizing the 

information below from regulations 

recently passed relating to the Los Angeles 

County Local Coastal Program  

 

ENVIRONMENTAL NEWS 
The new Local Coastal Program (LCP) is 

now in effect. 
 
To minimize the impacts that future 
development may have on public health, the 

region’s environmental resources, and 

recreation opportunities, the LCP establishes 
policy for the following resources: 

• Water Quality; 

• Biological Resources and Habitat Linkages; 

• Hillside Management; 

• Open Space; 

• Scenic Resources; 

• Recreation and Trails; 

• Shoreline and Beaches; and 

• Archaeological, Paleontological and Historic 

Cultural Resources. 
 
Rodenticide use is prohibited in the Santa 
Monica Mountains (Monte Nido) 
We have all heard of the health risk to local 
wildlife due to the exposure to anticoagulant 
compounds found in rodenticides. Predators 
such as mountain lions, coyotes, bobcats and 
raptors ingest poison by eating contaminated 
rats, mice or gophers.  
http://www.nps.gov/samo/naturescience/bobcat
anticoagulants.htm 
 
Herbicide and Insecticide use is restricted 
in the Santa Monica Mountains (including 
Monte Nido) in an effort to protect the 
watershed. 
 

PLEASE INFORM YOUR GARDENERS AND 
MAINTENANCE CREWS NOT TO USE 
THESE POISONS (From the LCP): 
 
The use of insecticides, herbicides, anti-coagulant 
rodenticides, or any toxic chemical substance 
which has the potential to significantly degrade 
biological resources in the Santa Monica 
Mountains, shall be prohibited, except where 
necessary to protect or enhance the habitat itself, 
such as for eradication of invasive plant species or 
habitat restoration, and where there are no feasible 
alternatives that would result in fewer adverse 
effects to the habitat value of the site. Application of 
such chemical substances shall not take place 
during the winter season or when rain is predicted 
within a week of application. Herbicide application 
necessary to prevent regrowth of highly-invasive 
exotic vegetation such as giant reed/cane (Arundo 
donax) shall be restricted to the best available and 
least-toxic product and method in order to minimize 
adverse impacts to wildlife and the potential for 
introduction of herbicide into the aquatic 
environment or onto adjacent non-targeted 
vegetation. In no instance shall herbicide 
application occur if wind speeds on site are greater 
than five miles per hour or 48 hours prior to 
predicted rain. In the event that rain does occur, 
herbicide application shall not resume again until 
72 hours after rain. 
 

 

 
Monte Nido "A DARK SKY 

COMMUNITY" 
 
 
Protected by the surrounding mountains from 
most the light pollution from Calabasas, 
Agoura, and Santa Monica we are fortunate to 
live in an area where stars are still visible at 
night. Monte Nido's Dark Sky Program is now 
reinforced in the new LCP and LUP 
 
From the LUP.... 
CO-94 Exterior lighting (except traffic lights, 
navigational lights, and other similar safety 
lighting) shall be minimized, restricted to low-
intensity features, shielded, and cause no light 
to trespass into native habitat to minimize 

http://www.nps.gov/samo/naturescience/bobcatanticoagulants.htm
http://www.nps.gov/samo/naturescience/bobcatanticoagulants.htm


 

 
impacts on wildlife. Night lighting for 
development allowed in H2 or H3 habitat may 
be permitted when subject to the following 
standards. 
a. The minimum lighting necessary shall be 
used to light walkways used for entry and exit 
to the structures, including parking areas, on 
the site. This lighting shall be limited to fixtures 
that do not exceed two feet in height, that are 
directed downward, and use bulbs that do not 
exceed 60 watts, or the equivalent. All other 
lighting of driveways or access roads is 
prohibited. Security lighting shall be attached to 
the residence or permitted accessory 
structures that is controlled by motion 
detectors, and is limited to 60 watts, or the 
equivalent. 
c. Night lighting for sports courts or other 
private recreational facilities shall be 
prohibited except for minimal lighting for 
equestrian facilities as provided for in CO- 
103. 
d. Lighting is prohibited around the perimeter of 
the parcel or for aesthetic purposes. 
e. Prior to issuance of a CDP, the applicant 
shall be required to execute and record a 
deed restriction reflecting the above 
restrictions. Public agencies shall not be 
required to record a deed restriction, but may 
be required to submit a written statement 
agreeing to any applicable restrictions 
contained in this subsection.HOA. 
Taken from [1081510.2 Santa Monica 
Mountains Local Coastal Program 40 August 
2014 Land Use Plan] 
 
From CO-103 LUP 
a. Necessary security lighting attached to a 
barn or storage structure that is controlled by 
motion detectors and limited to 60 watts or 
equivalent; 
b. Arena and round pen lighting by bollard or 
fence-mounted fixtures that do not exceed four 
feet in height, and that are shielded, directed 
downward, and use best available Dark Skies 
technology. Such lighting shall only be allowed 
where it is demonstrated, pursuant to a site-
specific evaluation, that the lighting will avoid 
adverse impacts to scenic resources and avoid 

illumination of H1 and H2 habitat areas, 
including the H1 habitat buffer. 
Taken from....[1081510.2 Santa Monica 
Mountains Local Coastal Program 40 August 
2014 Land Use Plan] 
 
Also on the subject of Dark Skies below is a 
reprint of a 2006 article by past president of 
MNVCA and great community champion for 

many years, the late John Low. 

 
What is a Dark Sky Community? 

 
It is an unfortunate fact of today’s life that 

most people are growing up unable to see the stars 

that our grandparents knew so well. The prime 

night sky exists largely in pictures or planetarium 

shows. This is true not only in cities but also in 

suburbs and in rural areas where street lamps and 

other sources of lighting have obscured our view of 

constellations, meteor showers, and even the 

planets. 

 

Many children and adults exclaim after 

viewing the night sky for the first time in a really 

dark area away from a city that ʺ it looks just like this 

in the planetarium.ʺ  We have lost our view of the 

stars, and we have affected up our nighttime 

environment as well. Excessive lighting contributes 

to foraging difficulties for frogs, habitat degradation 

for bobcats and a proliferation of crows, which gain 

advantage over nocturnal owls and are linked to the 

disappearance of other raptors. Declines in these 

birds of prey can lead to increases in the numbers of 

rodents that make up a good part of their diet. 

Such a loss might be acceptable if all of this 

lighting was the inevitable price of progress, but it is 

not. Most sky glow is unnecessary. The light that 

obscures our view of the night sky comes mainly 

from inefficient lighting sources that do little to 

increase nighttime safety, security, or utility and 

diminish the rural quality that many of us moved 

here to enjoy. 

 

Realizing that intensive outdoor lighting 

impairs the quality of life, citizens nationwide are 

drafting ordinances to protect their night sky. The 

City of Calabasas is working on an ordinance that 

would reduce the impact of outdoor lighting. 

Monte Nido’s old timers remember when the 

stars jumped out of the sky just like they do in the 

Sierra but increasing lighting from the cities to the 

east and north of us has had an impact on that view. 



 
Locally, within our neighborhoods, outdoor lights 

shine into the windows of nearby houses creating 

uninvited “nightlights” in nearby bedrooms. 

To preserve Monte Nido’s darkness, begin 

with a frank assessment of your own outdoor lights. 

Take a walk or ride down the road after dark, look 

homeward and ask yourself: 

 

Are my lights truly necessary for safety and 

security? 

Do they illuminate more than my driveway and 

walkway? 

Do I light my home’s exterior so that the house 

appears as a beacon? 

Are my lights directed downward, or do they 

shine into my neighbor’s windows? 

Does my driveway‐street number light blind 

oncoming motorists? 

Can I see my lights from a distance? Is the 

distance measured in miles? 

Do my lights shine all night long? 

Do my lights shine in to the habitat of frogs, 

bobcats, owls and other wild creatures? 

 

There are many ways to lessen the impact of 

outdoor lighting that range from simply turning 

lights off when you don’t need them to replacing 

fixtures that shine onto other property. Information 

is available at the website of the International Dark 

Sky Association ( www.darksky.org ). There you’ll 

find information about lighting fixtures, suggestions 

for approaching neighbors who over‐illuminate 

your property and information on the impact of 

excess lighting on astronomy and the natural world. 

If we’re successful, our kids may be able to 

experience a Milky Way that isn’t made of 

chocolate. 

 

 

Vintage Pacific Properties 
Development on Piuma Rd 

 
The long saga pertaining to plans for the 

building of very large, multistory homes 

covering the lots on Piuma near the first 

hairpin turn by Vintage Pacific Co. continues.  

MNVCA has formally appealed approvals 

issued to date and a legal fund has been 

established to enable our voices to be heard 

in the County Planning and permitting 

processes that are to come.  We believe that 

we are on sound legal and environmental 

grounds in our legal actions and that our 

chances are good to mitigate possible damage 

to the character and environmental quality of 

our community. We have a good start, but 

additional resources are needed to run the 

gauntlet of the legal process.   Email was sent 

out Dec. 3, 2014 to the Monte Nido 

Community from MNVCA to provide 

background info. The Addendum to this 

Newsletter reprints that email 

communication once again.  Please review the 

information there and consider donating to 

this fund any amount that you feel 

comfortable with... Send email or call one of 

the Board members if you have questions (see 

roster below for contact info). The address for 

mailing a donation is MNVCA at PO Box 

8054, Calabasas 91372. 

Judy Goldin, Tr easurer 

Include a notation that the donation is for the 

legal fund. 

 

 

 

 Note on Local Trail and Easement 
   Use 

 
Community members are encouraged to 

make use of local trails and legal easements 
like the Lost Canyon Loop and Cold Canyon 

Trail for hiking and horseback riding.  To 
help ensure we keep access as well as to share 
your fun, you might want to document your 

hikes and rides with photos and posts on 
social media. 

 
 
 

Thank you  
MNVCA Members  

 

 Board members and community volunteers 
 organize annual events such as July 4 parade 

and picnic, October  Square Dance, and 
Holiday Pot Lucks as well as the Adopt-A-



 

 
Highway cleanup, Fire Safe Council, the 
Bulletin Board and this Newsletter. They 

represent our interests at Las Virgenes 
Homeowners Federation and at County 

Supervisor and Coastal Commission meetings 
to protect our rural character and our trails.  

The membership drive for 2015 is now 
underway. We encourage all our local 

residents to join MNVCA .   In anticipation of 
some increased costs, the annual membership 

fee is increased from $50 to $75 starting in 
2015 ($25 for first time members).    You can 

send in your membership (checks made out to 
MNVCA) addressed to MNVCA at PO Box 

8054, Calabasas 91372. 
         Judy Goldin, Treasurer  
 

Minutes of the MNVCA Board of 

Directors meeting 
Tuesday, January 13, 2015 

At the home of Mary Helen Young 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:09PM. 

 

Present from the board: Jill Reiss, Carrie Baltin, 

Joan Slimocosky, Judy Goldin, Sally Livingston, 

Alicia Gonzalez, Ann Monahan, Maria Ioan, Dana 

Chidekel, Mary Helen Young, Ilda Jacobsen 

 

Present from the community: Alex  & Lana 

Kravetz, Peta Goldsmith, David Coronella, John 

and Jane Cudworth, Doug Dilg, Greg Aftergood, 

Susan Carr, Dana Sparks, Suze Randall, Jo Powe, 

Wayne Pepper, Stephanie and Chuck Abronson, 

Sheila Rosenthal, Deborah Roth, Brent Baltin, 

Kelly Crowder, Doug Rosen 

 

Agenda Changes/Additions - none 

 

Minutes from November 2014 meeting:  Minutes 

from the meeting were previously approved by 

board. Correction: we are not tax-exempt ï we are 

non-profit, so dues and all contributions are not tax 

deductible.   

 

Treasurerôs Report: Judy Goldin reported - All 

paperwork has been sent to the IRS and Franchise 

Tax board to establish our non-profit status. So our 

annual fees will be about $25/year, rather than 

$800/year. Judy will make some inquiries to see if 

there are forms for this coming year that she should 

be working on now. 

 

2015 Membership - Dues have been raised, as of the 

last meeting, from $50 to $75.  Years ago, it was 

originally $75. Judy Goldin and Joan Slimocosky 

have prepared 375 membership solicitations for 

mailing.  Sheila Rosenthal has volunteered to 

handle getting them to the post office.  The bulk 

rate at the post office has just been paid.  (Heidi 

Stompe, who has done mailings for us on many 

occasions, will help Sheila). 

 

Correspondence ï none.  Some contributions have 

been received from Osgood/Vintage legal fund 

solicitations. 

 

Federation meeting ï there was no meeting, 

therefore, no report. 

 

Osgood/Vintage: The meeting was held in executive 

session to hear an update from Jo Powe. Discussion 

ensued about our strategy to oppose the 

development. The board agreed to inform and 

reassure the community that our fund raising goal 

can easily be reached if each of the 375 households 

in Monte Nido contributes as little as $275 to the 

legal fund. Everyone at the meeting agreed to 

contribute at least that amount. The money will be 

deposited into a separate account for the legal fund. 

Payment can be sent to the PO Box or through 

PayPal. Ilda can post a link to PayPal on the 

Nextdoor website. There are two sub-committees 

currently working on the social/fund raising, and the 

legal aspects. Anyone who is interested in hosting a 

fund-raising event or becoming involved should 

contact Carrie Baltin. 

 

Updated Directory ï Carrie has been unsuccessful 

in her attempts to contact Cathy Sieling so the status 

is unknown. 

 

Road repaving - not yet completed. 

 

Broken water valve/road repair on Cold Canyon - 

not yet completed. 

 



 
Board Meetings ï Motion passed to return to 

monthly meetings, on the second Tuesday of each 

month, from 7-9PM until further notice.   

 

Next Meeting ï Will include an installation potluck. 

To be held on Feb 10, at the home of Carrie and 

Brent Baltin. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:48PM 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jill Reiss 

 

 

Minutes of the MNVCA Board of 

Directors Meeting Feb. 10. 2015 
 

 
Minutes of the MNVCA Board Meeting of February 10, 

2015 at the home of Carrie and Brent Baltin 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:10PM 

 

Present from the Board: Carrie Baltin, Gary Wooller, 

Dana Chidekel, Joan Slimocosky, Mary Helen Young, 

Ann Monahan, Judy Goldin, Ilda Jacobsen, Sally 

Livingston, Jill Reiss 

 

Present from the community: Heidi Stompe, Sheila 

Rosenthal, Suze Randall, Jo Powe, Britt and Mark 

Marshall, Fred and Patty Gaunt, John and Jane 

Cudworth, Brent Baltin, Dana Sparks, Sandra Sande, 

Susan Carr, Deborah Capogrosso-Roth, Doug Rosen 

 

Osgood/Vintage development: The board went into 

Executive Session for discussion of Osgood/Vintage 

Pacific project. 

 

A motion that MNVCA investigate the cost to purchase 

yard signs opposing Osgood/Vintage Pacific 

development and that the Osgood/Vintage committee 

make a recommendation for language on the signs, 

passed.  

 

Discussion ensued on how to further publicize the issue? 

Could everyone present at tonightôs meeting bring 

several more people to the next meeting, with their 

checkbooks? Was the flyer in the mailboxes about ñThe 

Monsters Comingò useful and memorable? Susan Carr 

volunteered to make another new flyer tied to whatever 

language will go on the lawn signs. Anyone with ideas 

for how/what to develop, please email a board member 

so the committee can coordinate production. 

 

Treasurerôs report: Joan Slimocosky reported there are 

now 438 households on Postal Rural Route 1,  

which receive our bulk mailings. Dues have been raised 

to $75 and the envelopes have been mailed. A motion to 

reimburse Joan Slimocosky for expenses for mailing the 

membership appeal passed. 

 

New Business:  

 

Malibu Democratic Club will hold a meeting on Feb 15, 

at 11AM, at the Malibu Civic Center. Supervisor Sheila 

Kuehl will be present to hear issues from community.  

Monte Nido community members can show up to show 

support for maintaining the character of life here. 

 

Recorded Easements ï For years we have been trying to 

identify and protect easements. Legally recorded 

easements are mostly for utilities. There are also some 

for the Edenwild well and school bus.  It was reported 

that easements are exceptionally difficult to plot and to 

discover on recorded site plans and maps. And most 

easements are not for ingress and egress. A surveyor 

would be required to properly identify them all.   

 

Next Door website ï Has recently included lots of 

discussion on Dark Skies. We are officially a Dark Skies 

community. Maybe the newsletter can have column(s) 

on the environment, Dark Skies, rodenticides etc. just for 

information.  Mary Helen Young is planning to publish 

the next newsletter in February. 

 

Thank You - Carrie Baltin presented a gift of 

appreciation to Heidi Stompe for all her years of service 

to the community. 

 

The next Board meeting will be held on March 10 at 

Judy Goldinôs house.  A list was distributed for all board 

members to select which month they will host one board 

meeting per year. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:27PM and a potluck 

dinner followed. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jill Reiss 

Secretary 

 
  



 

 
 

 

2015 MNVCA Board Members Elected at 

 the November meeting 

 
The following roster of Board members with email 

addresses 
 
Carrie Baltin…President   
carrie@baltinassociates.com 
 
Joan Slimocosky     
Vice President    
jslimocosky@charter.net 
 

  Judy Goldin  Treasurer  
  Mailing Address: 

PO Box 2765, Malibu, 90265 

goldinjudy@gmail.com 
   

 
Jill Reiss  Secretary    
mnvcanewsletter@gmail.com   

 
 
Gary Wooller     
gary@sos.to 
 
Mary Helen Young    

  youngsmh@earthlink.net 
 
  Ann Monahan     
  youtheatre@aol.com 

 
 
Dana Chidekel 
danacphd@gmail.com 
 
Ilda Jacobsen 
ipoz4@yahoo.com 
 
Maria & Radu Ioan 
wellness@kirossage.com 
 

 
Sally Livingston 
sally@elivingston.com 

 
Alicia Gonzalez 
aliciagonzalez@mac.com 
 
Megan Wolflick 
meggiemikes@mac.com 
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mailto:jslimocosky@charter.net
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The Next MNVCA Board Meeting will be on March 10, 2015 at the home of 

Judy Goldin 1101 Cold Canyon Rd. at 7:00 PM. 

Members of the Community are invited and encouraged to attend.  
 

How to reach us: 
 

Send your email address to Jill Reiss, the MNVCA secretary, at 
mnvcanewsletter@gmail.com, to receive announcements of meetings, community 

activities, and the time and location of our Board meetings. 
 

President: Carrie Baltin 818-224-4696 
Vice Pres: Joan Slimocosky 818-591-1082 

Treasurer: Judy Goldin 818-983-1910 
Secretary: Jill Reiss 818-222-1995 

 

Contributions to the newsletter can be sent to the editor Mary Helen Young at  

 

youngsmh@earthlink.net 

 

 

 

mailto:youngsmh@earthlink.net


 

 

 

Addendum—Reprint of Message sent out by MNVCA to local community 

Dec. 3 in case you missed it 

 

Development of 15 tract homes coming our way! 

 
  

Does this sound like the Monte Nido you know? 

 
Large, suburban tract homes boasting manicured lawns and pseudo classic architecture. Fearfully bright night lighting that drowns out 
the stars. Structured fencing obstructing nature trails to segregate all that pesky wildlife lurking in the mountain nest. 

 
This is Monte Nido's future 
 

 

Matt Osgood's Vintage at Hidden Hills in Agoura Hills is the vision for Monte Nido 

There is a 15-home tract development currently in the works for both sides of Piuma between Cold Canyon and the first hairpin curve. 
These new tract homes come to us from developer Matt Osgood of Vintage Communities, a well-known Orange County residential 
property development company.   



 

 

 Lots currently planned for development along Piuma Road. 

 

   

 

WHY SHOULD WE BE CONCERNED ABOUT THIS TRACT DEVELOPMENT? CONSIDER IMPACTS ON:  
 
Environment 

¶ Reduced open space: 15 homes averaging 4500 sq. ft, not including garages (up to 1600 sq. ft), 
pools and other hardscape on proportionally small lots of approximately 1 acre along a half-mile stretch 
of both sides of Piuma -- with some homes 30ft. from the edge of Piuma.  

¶ Effects on wildlife habitat and passage: fencing, night lighting, noise  

¶ Impediments to Backbone Trail and views 

  
Community Safety 

¶ Flooding: despite the drought, there is an historical flooding problem along Piuma (recall 1980, 1995, 
and 2005) exacerbated by recent build-out on the triangle. Fifteen new tract homes and their 
hardscape could create a rush of floodwaters to the homes below.  

¶ Wild fires and exiting traffic back-ups: with Piuma as the main thoroughfare for evacuations and fire 
vehicle transport, an overrun of development can obstruct fighting efforts. 

  
Community Character 

¶ Large tract homes on proportionally small lots in proximity to each other doesn't support the 
aesthetic originality of our "rural village."  

¶ Dark skies are threatened.  

¶ Is this the genesis of the Oaks or Simi Valley in our mountain nest - aren't there enough of those? 

  



 

 

 

What you can do: 

1)  See it. Drive up Piuma, take in the view (possibly for the last time), witness 
the cleared out lots, and envision the impact this large subdivision will have as 
you enter Monte Nido. 
  
2)  Read the history of this development. 

  
3)  Google "Matt Osgood Vintage Properties" and pull up articles like: 

http://www.edcnet.org/news/PressReleases/12-07-24.pdf  
http://www.independent.com/news/2010/jul/29/new-owners-naples/ 

  
4)  Check out Matt Osgood's Vintage at Hidden Park Estates in Agoura Hills to see his vision for 
Monte Nido. 

  
5)  Learn how the Naples community in Santa Barbara united and won against Matt Osgood's planned 
development along their pristine coastline. 

  
6)  Attend small group information meetings hosted by your neighbors to galvanize our community efforts 
and preserve the Monte Nido we love. 

  
For five decades, the Monte Nido Valley Community Association, a respected and heeded voice of the Santa 
Monica Mountains, has held the line on inappropriate development in the Las Virgenes Valley. Working with 
county and state agencies, and sometimes through litigation, we have fought to defend this beautiful "mountain 
nest" that some would like to exploit for their own gain.  
 

Support our efforts with a donation to the legal fund to fight this tract 
development. We need your help.  
  
Thank you, 
 
  
Your Neighbors 
MNVCA 
  
  

 

Together, we can preserve our rural community character. 
  

Send payment to: MNVCA at P.O. Box 8054, Calabasas, CA 91372. 
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